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CALLING ALL PARENTS 
 
Would you like to be a part of a Uniform Committee?  We are seeking parents who are inter-
ested in helping us with feedback/experience regarding our school uniform and Lowes. 
To register your interest please email us at:   
 
stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au  
 
We will contact all our registered parents by Wednesday, 14th October 2020. 

Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School, 
Our school constantly strives to be: 
 
A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and tal-
ents through a supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
 
The end of Term 3 is here and our staff will take a well-deserved two week break and return 
on Monday 12th October. The children will also take a well-deserved break from school rou-
tine, challenging learning and ‘hard thinking’ which characterise the school week. 
 
 I am mindful of the toll that this year has had on our community as we manage our way safely 
and carefully through this pandemic. I can see clearly the impact on our staff here and also on 
our children here. We have put processes in place to support and care for staff and students 
as required. I am not so clear, however, on the impact on our parents and families. I imagine 
that it mirrors what I have seen here at school with an increase in anxiety and worry, in-
creased demands to be flexible and innovative and varying degrees of disconnection from our 
usual relationships. It will be as challenging for you at home as it is for us here at school. 
Please know that you are very much in the thoughts, hearts and prayers of the team at St 
Mary MacKillop School. Where we can support and assist in any way, please reach out 
and make contact with us. We want to help – that is what it means to be in a partner-
ship. 
 
 I hope that in the two weeks ahead you are able to spend time as family, enjoying the time 
and space together and celebrate even the small and simple things. Be kind to yourself and 
know that we are very grateful for all that you do for us and our community. 
 
Celebrating our Support Staff 
At this time it is important that we remember to find opportunities to celebrate. Our school took 
the opportunity this week to celebrate our fabulous School Support Staff. It has been a week 
of morning teas, chocolates and cards acknowledging how vital the gifts and talents that these 
colleagues bring to the community are. Congratulations and thank you to Mrs Kearins, Mrs 
Brock, Mrs Groger, Mrs Inskip, Mrs Daines, Mrs Breia, Mrs Napoli, Mr Meredith and Mr Ngu-
yen for all that you do. 
 
You can see how we celebrated this week at our school Facebook page. 
 
Together We Grow 
Mr Scott Buchan – Principal 

mailto:stmarymackillop@parra.catholic.edu.au
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Religious Education News 
New Draft Religious Education Curriculum 

Religious Education in the Diocese of Parramatta has undergone much change in the last two years.  

The process of developing a new approach, currently known as the Draft New Curriculum, has been a collaboration 
with students, parents, teachers, clergy and system leaders. Eventually, once trialled and approved, the new curric-
ulum will replace ‘Sharing Our Story’, the current curriculum that has been in place for over 20 years. 

In Term 4 Kindergarten and Year 2 will trialling a new Learning Cycle (unit of work) from the Draft New Curriculum. 

As the term progresses I, along with the Kinder and Year 2 teachers invite you to discuss with your child what they 
have been learning about and how they have been engaged in a variety of learning tasks. 
 
St Nicholas of Myra Parish Sacramental Program – Confirmation 

Parent Meeting Tuesday 13th October at 7pm 
 
Parents wishing to enrol their children in the program must attend an information session, which 
will be at St Nicholas of Myra Church on Tuesday 13th October at 7pm.  
 
Please note that you must attend this meeting in order to enrol your child in the program.  Further information re-
garding the program will be given at this meeting. To be eligible for Confirmation, children must be in Year 5 or 
above. They must be baptised and have made their First Reconciliation and First Holy Communion. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the Sacrament of Confirmation please contact the Sacramental Coordinator, 
Mary Gale           
Ph: 4721 2509                    
Email: sacramental@stnicholasofmyra.org.au 
 

Mrs Gillard 
Religious Education Coordinator 

Kindergarten will be engaging with the question: 

  

How is God the Father present to all in our world? 

  

In this learning cycle the students will be inquiring 
about: 

  

How am I unique? 

How am I a gift from God to others? 

Why does caring for each other bring us closer to God? 

How can our lives reflect God's love? 

  

Year 2 will be engaging with the question: 

  

What is Sacred Scripture? 

  

In this learning cycle the students have been inquiring 
about: 

  

What are sacred stories? 

Why are the Scriptures thought to be sacred? 

How can Sacred Scripture inspire us? 

How do the Sacred Scriptures enhance my relationship 
with God? 
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Road Safety 
The school has been made aware of unsafe practices in relation to double parking, illegally parking, children running 
across the road and parents making illegal u-turns. 
 
Please always remember to park legally, be mindful of our neighbours and most importantly lets keep our children 
safe by using the pedestrian crossing at all times. 

Parent Survey Results—Draft New Religious Education Curriculum 
In Week 8 of this term, all parents of students involved in the Term 3 “Test Runs” of the Draft New Curriculum in 
Religious Education, were given the opportunity to share their feedback and insights.  Thank you to all parents who 
were able to do so.  You will see that it has been a positive response with the majority of parents agreeing to par-
ents agreeing to each of the statements listed below: 

• My child has enabled me to think about their faith 

• My child has connected what they have learned to their life 

• My child has responded positively to their lessons 

• My child has spoken about their lessons at home 
 
Important insights and points of feedback were also provided which, along with feedback from students and teach-
ers, will be read and reflected on by Mission leaders as they continue to refine the Draft New Curriculum. 

P & F News 

School Fees 
Fee Relief for families financially affected by COVID-19 Fee relief is available to support families who are experienc-
ing significant financial hardship as a result of COVID-19. There are three ways that parents/carers can apply for fee 
relief with the process made as simple as possible. 
Information is available on the CEDP website and is also available via the link https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/
Our%20Schools/School%20Fees/Fee%20Relief 
 

The page includes a list of ‘Frequently Asked Questions’.  
 
If you are already on a payment arrangement or are awaiting the outcome of a concession application, then the 
statement is for information purposes only. 
 
We are here to help.  If you have any queries regarding your account or you were not affected financially by COVID-
19 however require financial assistance or set up an arrangement, please contact Mrs Monique Kearins, Senior Fi-
nance Officer on 02 472 3200 or email MMKP-SPRHFees@parra.catholic.edu.au 

The P&F would like to wish everyone an enjoyable school holiday break.  We look forward to seeing you all back for 
Term 4!! 
 
YEAR 6 PARENTS 
As there is uncertainty around the end of year events, the P&F would like to put together a slide show for the chil-
dren.  Could you please send photos of your child from Kindy to Year 6 to smmppandf@gmail.com or alternatively 
drop a USB labelled with your child’s name into the office by Friday of Week 2 of Term 4 we can start putting it  
together. 
 
Veronica Neal 
P & F President 

https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our%20Schools/School%20Fees/Fee%20Relief
https://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/Our%20Schools/School%20Fees/Fee%20Relief
mailto:MMKP-SPRHFees@parra.catholic.edu.au
mailto:smmppandf@gmail.com
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St Mary MacKillop Orchestra & String Lessons 
 

St Mary Mackillop String Orchestra is made up of students from Years 3 - 6 as part of the school’s Instru-
ment Program. 
 

These students (and their families!) demonstrate amazing commitment every week by attending rehears-
als very early on a Wednesday morning. 
 

We are continually impressed with their achievements in orchestra, each week improving their musical 
skills and learning all the important elements of playing in a large ensemble.  
 

We look forward to being able to share with the St Mary Mackillop community all the wonderful musical 
achievements of the orchestra, we are very, very proud of them! 
 

Ms Borg and Mr Russek 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ST MARY MACKILLOP STRING INSTRUMENT LESSONS 
 

Thank you to Mr Andrew Russek and Mrs Anna Bray for their continued support of our string program stu-
dents. We are very fortunate to have access to such talented musicians and teachers. 
 

Well done to all of our students participating in the Strings Program as well as the families and school 
community for supporting such a valuable experience for our students.  
 

Creative Arts Team 
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Afternoon Pick Up 

Please pick up all children at 3pm across the road in the park. Do not come into the playground to collect 
your child or take them from lines as this creates safety issues for our children. 
 
The teacher on duty will bring any children who are not collected from the park by 3.05pm up to the school 
playground onto our waiters line.  

 
If your child is on waiters, they can be collected from the playground between 3.10pm—3.30pm 
 

Thank you for caring for our staff and kids. 
 

Our school newsletter is only sent home in hard copy for kindergarten the first newsletter of the year.  

The newsletter is available by subscribing on the schools website www.mackilloppenrith.catholic.edu.au 
select News & Events> Newsletter and click on subscribe to our online newsletter, complete the form, 
you will then receive the newsletter each fortnight via email. You can also view the newsletter on the 
website under current issue.  

Subscribing to the KIT (Keeping In Touch) 

For iPhone and iPad users: 

1. Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device. 

2. Type your school name in the search, using suburb name will help. 

3. You will see your school appear, click "Get" then "install". 

4. The app is FREE to download.  

5. When installed click "Open" 

6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications, when asked. 

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup". 

8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

For Android users: 

You must first have signed up with a Google Account before installing the app.  

1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 

2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in your school name, using suburb name will help. 

3. Click the school name when it appears in the search. 

4. Click the "Install" button. 

5. Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we do not modify any of your personal data on 
your device). 

Skool Bag App Instructions   

School Communication 

APPOINTMENTS 

If parents have matters of concern, questions or difficulties, staff are available to assist. The first point of contact is the 
child’s class teacher, followed by the Stage Co-ordinator.  
 

To ensure availability please phone the office to make an appointment. If you wish to speak to your child's teacher 
regarding his/her progress it is necessary to make an appointment before or after school. Appointments with class 
teachers can only be made outside of school hours. Parents are asked not to disturb classes - if there is an  
emergency please go to the office.  
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Dates for Your Diary Term 3  -  2020 
DAY DATE TIME EVENT 

Friday 25 September  
9:00am-10:00am 

Last Day of Term 3 
Second Hand Uniform Shop Open 

Monday 12 October  Term 4 Resumes—All students to return in 
Full Summer Uniform 

Thursday 22 October  Whole School Photos 
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